
Newsletter 
Friday 16th June 2017 

Diary Dates 
 

Thurs 22nd June 
Sports Day & Open 
Evening from 1pm 

 
Fri 23rd June 

INSET day 
 

Mon 26th - Fri 30th June 
Year 6 Devon visit 

 
Wed 5th July 

Penguin class assembly 
 

Thurs 6th July 
Whole school transition 

day 
 

Complete dates are at 

www.ryarsh.kent.sch.uk 

Superstar Corner 
 

Congratulations  

Connie & Lucas (Y4 & 5) 

Competitive start 

swimming award 

Danny (Y4) 

Borough Green FC medal 

Matthew (Y4) 

Snodland Town FC Under 9 

trophy 

 

Summer Fete 

Thank you for coming to our Summer Fete last Saturday—it was a lovely 

occasion on a beautiful sunny day. Children, parents and visitors enjoyed our 

events, including horse and carriage rides, craft, face-painting, refreshments, 

bouncy castle and the police car. Congratulations to the Vision Signing Choir, our 

own school choir and our maypole dancers for performing so well in the arena. 

The total amount raised was a magnificent £3498.59! Thank you to everyone 

who worked so hard to make this happen— well 

done team Ryarsh! 

Open week for school lunches 

This week it has been Ȭback to schoolȭ for some in our 

open week for school lunches. Parents have enjoyed 

queueing up with their children for school dinners 

and then sitting together in the school hall to have 

lunch. This has been a great success and it has been 

very useful to have feedback from parents about 

their experience and the quality of the school meals. If you missed this week but would like 

to come in for a school lunch, this can still be arranged—please contact the school office. 

Sports Day and Open Evening 

We hope that you can join us next Thursday for one of the highlights of the summer term—

Sports Day. This will take place on the school field from 1.15-3.15 and will follow our 

traditional format with all children involved in races to win points for their house team. To 

make the most of the afternoon, we have combined Sports Day with open evening this year. 

Classrooms will be open and teachers will be available to speak to you from 3.15-4.15, so 

please come in to see your childrenȭs work and have a chat with staff. Our new Year 5 

teacher Miss Jones will not be here for open evening, but will be here for transition day on 

Thursday 6th July. We look forward to seeing you all—letȭs hope for another dry day! 

 Enjoy your weekend. Ruth Austin   ruth.austin@ryarsh.kent.sch.uk  

Our favourite Learning by Penguin class 
Today we flew to Australia!! We spent all day in Australia 

doing lots of different fun activities. We made Australian 

flags and sang the National Anthem, we made Anzac 

biscuits and wrote the recipe on plates, dotty aboriginal 

painting and we learnt some songs about Australian 

animals. We even spoke to Alex from our class who now 

lives in Australia!! 

Our favourite bits... 

Ben: Iȭve enjoyed making the biscuits! 

Sebastian: I liked making the different models. The flight was noisy and 

bumpy! 

Frankie: I liked painting the rock, making it look like aboriginal art. 

Jessica: I liked the painting and the cookies! 



  What have we been learning this week? What will we be learning next week? Ask your child 
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Take a look in our Learning Journals! Next week in English we will be writing a 

description sentence about our own space 

rockets. 

In Maths we will be solving number problems.  

We will also be practising for sports day 

which is on Thursday!  

Can they find 

any 3D shapes, 

in your home? 
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This week we have been making our own Rock Alien 

friends for Beegu! We have written about them in a 

factfile and written time tables to decide what our alien 

does in each point of the day. 

We began planning and making our own ȬStop Motion 

Animationȭ films using the iPads, starring our amazing 

Rock Aliens!  

Next week in English we will be writing our 

own recounts about an adventure we had 

when we shrunk in size. 

In Maths we will be giving directions by 

describing position and turns.  

What is 7 x 10? 
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This week we have been writing our own Australian 

traditional tales. In Maths we have been working on 

fractions and finding equivalents. We have focussed on 

our times tables each day in Maths. 

We also flew to Australia!!! 

In English we will be writing a recount of 

Australia Day. In Maths we will be doing some 

problem solving involving fractions.. 

We will be continuing to learn about Australia 

as well as enjoying Sports Day. 

What was your 

favourite part of 

Australia Day? 
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This week we have completed our Tear Thief diaries.  

They are amazing! We included fronted adverbials, 

similes and metaphors. 

In Maths we have focused on times tables and problem 

solving using calculation skills. 

In Science we have looked at different forces.   We also 

had a Science visitor and we learnt lots about space. 

In English we are starting a new text, ȬHow to 

Wash a Woolly Mammothȭ and will be writing 

a set of instructions. 

In Maths we will be learning equivalent 

fractions and looking at word problems 

relating to fractions. 

We will be learning about friction in Science. 

What did you 

learn about 

space? 
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In Maths, we have been working hard to convert lots of 

different types of time such as analogue to digital; 12 to 

24 hour; hours to minutes; minutes to seconds.  

This week in writing, we have started to read ȬThe 

Vanishing Rainforestȭ and discuss the events, issues and 

dilemmas of the story.  

In maths, we will  learning how to use factor 

pairs to help multiply.  

In writing, we will delve deeper into the 

issues of ȬThe Vanishing Rainforestȭ as well as  

identifying determiners and mastering our 

use of fronted adverbials.  

What different 

animals do you 

have in the 

school habitat?  
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We have worked on creating a balanced argument in 

English considering different points of view linked to our 

class text. In Maths we have used data to answer 

questions and we have practised our calculation skills.  

We enjoyed learning about scientific research in space 

from our visitor on Wednesday.  

We will be creating a diary entry based on our 

class text which we should finish this week. 

We will be showing our understanding of 

calculation skills by applying them in different 

problem solving situations.  

What did you 

learn from our 

Science visitor? 
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This week we have been writing and producing our own 

stories based on Snow White in New York.  

In maths we have been developing our knowledge of 

area—including using different formulas.  

We will be reviewing and enjoying the final 

versions of our stories—whilst thinking about 

the presentational features which we will 

need to include. In maths we will be solving 

problems involving the conversions of 

measures. 

How many 

different sports 

/ hobbies can 

you say in 

French? 

Attendance this week 

Dolphin Seahorse Penguin Lion Koala Leopard Orang-utan 

92.3% 100.0% 99.3% 100.0% 96.7% 97.2% 98.4% 

Congratulations to Seahorse and Lion class on their 100.0% attendance this week. 


